
 

7 February 2025 

HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Welcome to this week’s Newsletter! 

Holy Child Primary School is the parish school 
of Dallas, serving the suburbs of Coolaroo, 
Meadow Heights, Dallas, Upfield, 
Campbellfield, and parts of Broadmeadows. 

Founded in 1965 by the Josephite Sisters, the 
school is deeply rooted in their values of 
pastoral care and community involvement, 
which continue to shape the Holy Child 
community today. 

Saint Mary MacKillop, also known as Saint Mary 
of the Cross, was born on 15 January 1842 in 
Melbourne, Victoria, and passed away on 8 
August 1909 in North Sydney, New South Wales. 
She was canonized on 17 October 2010, and her 
feast day is celebrated on 8 August. 

We are proud to be the first school in Australia to 
establish a children’s Mary MacKillop group! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Safe, happy and ready to learn 

Monday 10 February - Friday 14 February 
Year 5/6 Swimming 

Monday 17 February - Friday 21 February 
Year 3/4 Swimming 

Wednesday 5, 12, 19 and 26 February  
No school on Wednesdays for Prep students 

Monday 3 March 
School Photos 

Monday 10 March 
Public Holiday - Labour Day 
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HELLO 



 

Deputy Principal’s Message 
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Welcome to our 2025 School Year! 
 
Our school staff and parents were all certainly delighted to see students return last week.  
 
Today we celebrated a whole school liturgy and acknowledged our Captains for the 2025 
school year, presenting each of them with a badge. Introducing Logan Addamo and Joseph 
Younan (School Captains), Letesea Albarho and Isabella Kayssr (School Vice-Captains), Lily-
Rose Jello and Addi Mansour (Religious Education), Jhasmin Macale and Jacob Mansour 
(Wellbeing), Chanel Kula and Gabriel Barnados (MacKillop House), Maryana Polus and Dut 
Domar (Mannix House), Stephanie Nguyen-Tran and Aayam Limbu (Knox House) and 
Chantelle Mesho and Adrian Benyamen (Chisolm House). 
 
It gives me great pleasure to also introduce two new staff members to Holy Child. Miranda 
Zuzic who is our Literacy Leader and Krystin Farah who is teaching Year One KF.  Both Miranda 
and Krystin have mentioned to me that they already feel the warm sense of welcoming and 
belonging that the Holy Child community is well known for. 
 
Belonging…what does this mean?  
 
Belonging means being welcomed and supported. It is shown through our words and actions 
to others, making them feel welcome and supported. It is through our ‘good mornings’, ‘hellos’ 
and ‘smiles’ that we connect with each other and show each other we care. This then shows 
others that they belong and is the only way to enrich someone else’s spirit. At today’s liturgy I 
spoke about the ‘ripple effect’ and how the small things we do each day reach out and impact 
the world.   
 
We are reminded of this in the Gospel of Matthew, “For where your treasure is, there your 
heart will be also,” (Matthew 6:21). Let it always be people over possessions that we truly 
treasure! 
 
May Holy Child Primary School always be a faith filled community where people know they 
belong. I ask that God continues to enrich the lives of each and every one of you.   
 
God Bless, 
 
Guy Toomey     

Deputy Principal/RE Leader 
 
 
 



 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
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Please make sure your child is wearing their summer uniform. 

SUMMER UNIFORM 

GIRLS BOYS 

School dress School grey shorts 
School windcheater or jacket School gold s/s polo 
White socks / Black shoes School windcheater or jacket 
School hat Grey socks / Black shoes 

School hat 
 

 

Monday, 3 March 

Photo Day 



 

Fees and Levies 2025 
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Medical Action Plans 
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Volunteer 

 

7 

 



 

Before and After School Care 
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Health Care Cards 
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Wellbeing 
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The Emotion Wheel 

Identifying some emotions/feelings can be difficult for our children. 

At Holy Child we use the Emotion wheel, also known as the feelings wheel. This wheel lists the 
Zones of Emotions, Red, Blue, Green and Yellow. It is a diagram that shows levels of emotions and 
helps students to identify and understand their own or other people’s emotions. The wheel is 
divided into different primary categories and then further breaks them into varying intensities 
and combinations of emotional states. This tool makes it easier for students to understand and 
express how they are feeling. The emotion wheel helps students to put a name to emotions that 
can be difficult and almost impossible to describe. By understanding what is causing or triggering 
emotions, students can be more in control of what they feel, especially when their emotions seem 
more difficult to handle. 

Julie Previtera 
Wellbeing Leader 

 
 



 

Book Club 
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Wednesday 12 February 2025 
 

 



 

HUB 
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GATES OPEN 

GATES CLOSE 
8:30AM 
3:40PM 

 
School begins 8:45am sharp Children playing outside the school grounds, before and after 

school, are not supervised until 8.30am before school and up 
to 3.40pm after school. Many children are going to the Jack 
Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs Reserve, before and after 
school, to wait for their parents’ drop-off and pick-up. We are 
not able to supervise your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are collected from the 
School Grounds in Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception Foyer. 

 
Lunch 10:50am to 11:40am 

 
Recess 1:40pm to 2:15pm 

 
School ends 3:20pm 

SUNSMART 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the end of April, average UV 
levels are 3 and above, which is when UV radiation can damage skin 
and eyes and lead to skin cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 

 Slip on sun-protective clothing. 
 Slop on SPF30+, broad-spectrum, 

water-resistant sunscreen; put it on 20 
minutes before you go outdoors and 
every two hours afterwards. 

 Slap on a hat that protects your face, 
head, neck, and ears. 

 Seek shade. 
 Slide on some sunglasses - make sure 

they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School, and we enforce NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during the break times at school. 

FOOD AND DRINK 

During warmer weather, DRINK 
MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is 
important that our children drink 
regularly.  

Children will need a clearly named 
and refillable drink bottle. 

Please do not send food that needs 
re-heating. 

Due to health and safety, we are 
unable to heat children's food at 
school. 

During cooler weather 

As the weather cools, ensure 
children are appropriately dressed 
for cold rainy days and if they are 
wearing a beanie or gloves that 
they are navy blue or black.   

Beanies are available for purchase 
at the school. 

Parent Parking 

 This is a reminder for all parents that the 
parking at the front of the school is to be 
used for drop off and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more 
than 10 minutes allowing enough time to 
pick up or drop off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled 
parking bay, nor should you be parking in 
front of the gate.  The gate needs to be clear 
at all times for emergency access.  

 

 

Holy Child Primary School 
is a Smoke-Free Zone 
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Parent Parking 
 This is a reminder for all parents that the parking 

at the front of the school is to be used for drop off 
and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more than 10 
minutes allowing enough time to pick up or drop 
off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled parking 
bay, nor should you be parking in front of the gate.  
The gate needs to be clear at all times for 
emergency access.  

 

Picking up children early 
Dear Parents / Guardians / Carers, 

Due to staff shortages, we strongly discourage 
you from collecting your children during these 
break times: 

• first break, which is between 11am until 
11.40am 

• second break, which is between 1.40 pm 
until 2.20pm 

• after 3:00 pm, unless it is an emergency. 

Please note that if you do show up during break times, you will need to wait until 
children return to their classrooms. 

Please understand that staff will be unable to help you until the children have 
returned to their classrooms. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  

Alan Smith, 
Principal 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 
Mercy College Principal, Lila McInerney, warmly invites you to attend their 60th Anniversary 
Mass at St Paul’s Catholic Church, where they will celebrate the rich history of their college 
and service to the local community.  

Following Mass, refreshments will be served at Mercy College, for those who are able to 
attend. 

We hope you can join us for this celebration. Please RSVP to 
events@mercycoburg.catholic.edu.au by Friday 14 February 2025. 

 

 

mailto:events@mercycoburg.catholic.edu.au
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